

HOTEL FORT DES MOINES

DES MOINES, IOWA

November 5th, 1937

Forrest C. Allen
Director of Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Mr. Allen:

Thank you very much indeed for your letter of November 2nd advising that you are bringing your basketball squad of fourteen or sixteen men to the Hotel Fort Des Moines about December 27th.

We will look forward to the privilege of again serving you and your boys, and you can count upon our providing you with most outstanding accommodations on the wholesale rate basis quoted in our letter of October 23rd.

If you will later confirm number of boys in your group and the exact time of your arrival, we shall be prepared to give your requirements our most particular attention.

Garry Riggs, Manager

HOTEL FORT DES MOINES

R:L